

## **Brampton Primary School**

#### **Building Personal Success**

Date: 31/01/2023 Issue: 4 http://brampton.newham.sch.uk Tel: 020 8472 0830

Dates for your diary 2023

**Parents Evening** 

**Tuesday 31st January** 

**Thursday 2nd February** 



Wednesday 1st February- 8 February

#### Thursday 2nd February

- \* Discover Storytelling Centre –Wales & Scotland
- \* Magic Show Nursery
- Parent Mornings Cameroon class

#### Friday 3rd February

- NSPCC Number dayMonday 6th February
- \* Discover Storytelling Centre visit -Tanzania class
- \* Parent Mornings Morocco class

#### Tuesday 7th February NO Afterschool Care & Clubs

#### Wednesday 8th February

- \* Discover Storytelling Centre - Cameroon class
- \*Parent Mornings Morocco class

#### Thursday 9th February

- \* Discover centre visit Wales and Scotland
- Parent Mornings Morocco class

Dear Brampton Family,



Welcome back! We hope you have had a positive start to 2023. Our children have come back full of energy and enthusiasm for learning this month; it shows they had a thoroughly restful break over the holidays.

It is a relatively short term but there have been so many exciting things that have already happened. I had the privilege of being invited by Mr Kennaway and his incredible choir to the O2 for Young Voices this

month. It was such an amazing night and so well produced. We saw street dancers, listened to beatboxers and, of course, experienced the beautiful singing from the Young Voices choir. Our children did us proud and yet again Brampton's talent was shown to be of the highest order.

The Winter Fayre was another great event, bringing the community together and raising money for the school. I would like to say a big thank you to everyone for being so flexible and understanding with regard to postponing the first one.

It is always wonderful seeing the smiles on our children's faces as they present their books during parents' evening – next week on the 31<sup>st</sup> January and 2<sup>nd</sup> February. I look forward to talking to parents/carers in the corridors and hearing about all the wonderful experiences our children have been a part of.

Following discussions with a wide variety of stakeholders, we have completed our code of conduct for parents and carers which is saved on our website.

https://brampton.newham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Brampton-Primary-School -Parent-Conduct-policy.pdf

We trust that it will further improve the relationships between the school and parents/carers, while ensuring the community is able to unite behind our core goal of helping every child reach their full potential.

As a reminder, we have two parent forums taking place on the 9<sup>th</sup> February: 9.15am and 5pm. They are important meetings, as they provide opportunities for you to share all that is working well and present ideas on what we can do be even better. If you cannot attend but would like to have a question raised with us for discussion, please send your queries to <a href="mailto:info@brampton.newham.sch.uk">info@brampton.newham.sch.uk</a>. I will ensure that it gets added to the agenda. You can also approach us at the gates, ask for an appointment, email or call in. A member of the senior leadership team will get back to you. We value all your feedback and in partnership we will ensure all children are *Building Personal Success*.

Mrs Paven Kettory Headteacher



Rights Respecting Schools
Big Talk Home Learning

unicef

If children can't say it then children can't write it.

Article 17 – Every child has the right to get information from the Internet, radio, television, newspapers, books and other sources and adults should make sure the information they are getting is not harmful

Next week, in our assemblies, we will be thinking about how to stay safe and healthy when we use the internet. We will also be thinking about how important it is to ensure our own behaviour on the internet is also impeccable.

How can you stay safe on the internet?



#### News from Year 3 (Mid phase)

This term, in mathematics, the children have been learning about length in metres and centimetres before moving on to length in kilometres. Pupils have learnt to measure different items using these units of measure. They are now able to convert different units of measurement as well as compare different lengths.

The children have enjoyed measuring lengths of different objects in the classroom. They have been able to explain which unit of measure is most appropriate to use when measuring the length of a pencil compared to the height of a cupboard. Children will be moving onto measuring mass and volume using the correct tools and units of measure. They will be comparing mixed units (for example, 1kg and 200g) and working out simple equivalents for mixed units (for example, 5m = 500cm).

When visiting the supermarket, you could ask your child to read the capacity of milk cartons or bottles of squash. Discuss whether items are measured in litres or millilitres and why this might be. At home, you could take a selection of empty containers and ask your child to estimate which container holds the most. They can then assess their estimates using a measuring jug. Be sure to show your child that they need to keep their eye level at the level of the water to measure accurately. Remind your child which units of measure they are using (for example, millilitres or litres) and help them to record and discuss their findings. Can they work out the difference between the capacities of the containers?







The whole school topic, in English, has been Traditional Tales and Fairy Tales. Year three reading and explored stories Pinocchio and Rumpelstiltskin. The children began by re-telling an exciting part of the story, Pinocchio, where the poor main character and Geppetto ended up in the belly of the whale, Monstro. The children loved exploring the story and generating exciting vocabulary to describe the whale. Next, they read the story of Rumplestiltskin and have experimented with writing an alternative ending. Please speak to your child to find out how they chose to end their version of the story. You may wish to read some more fairy tales, together, and see if your child can find common themes and links within them. Perhaps explore some alternative fairy tales, discussing the characters, setting, plot, problem, and solution together.



For PSHE and science, the children have discussed what it means to have a healthy body and mind. They then moved on to thinking about how to maintain physical, mental and emotional wellbeing. Children have also been able to explain how we experience and express different feelings before moving onto discussing simple strategies for making themselves and others feel better.

Finally, during our science lessons the children have been identifying that humans and some other animals have skeletons and muscles for support, protection and movement. Children have learnt what a skeleton is, what it is made from and what its functions are. The children have identified which animals are vertebrates and which are invertebrates. Lastly, children are learning how muscles work and how the skeleton helps us move and protects our brain, heart and lungs.







## Birthdays in Year 3







## Inclusion & other information



## **SEND SURGERY**

Please book an appointment at SEND Surgery if you are a newham parent or carer of a child or young person, aged 0-25 years, and you need advice and guidance about the following;

- EHCP plan
- Social Care
- Therapies
- **SEND Travel Assistance**
- Family Support
- General Info

To attend, please book 1 ticket only via the eventbrite links below so that we can continue to support as many



Wednesday 18th January 2023

- Wednesday 8th February 2023 Evening Surgery
- Wednesday 22nd February 2023

Wednesday 22nd March 2023

Our General Info sessions are a great option if you are unsure about the different services available. Sessions are 15 minutes and run between 10am-12pm. Representatives from Newham Parents Forum are available to support parents and offer further information about their role.

If you would like additional support in requesting an appointment, please contact: 07495 021 062 or info@newhamparentforum.co.uk



Ambition Aspire Achieve

### SEND YOUTH CLUBS

FREE for 9 to 25 years olds

Staff ratio - 1 staff member to 3 young people -

Offering A Safe, Fun, Social, Interactive Environment

#### Weekly Timetable:

(term time and school holidays);

Mondays 4:30pm to 7:30pm;

Terence Brown Arc, Hermit Road Park, Bethell Ave E16 4JT
Mondays 4pm to 6pm;

Glyn Hopkin Abbey Hub, 6 Gay Road, Stratford E15 2RN
Wednesdays 4:30pm to 6:30pm;

St Luke's Community Centre, 85 Tarling Road, Canning Town E16 1HN
Thursdays 4:30pm to 7:30pm:
Terence Brown Arc, Hermit Road Park, Bethell Avenue E16 4JT

Activities Include: A Variety Of Sports, Arts And Crafts, Movies, Music, Keep Fit Sessions, Table Tennis, Games
And MUCH MUCH MORE!



Supported By London Borough of Newham

**Booking Is Essential, Contact:** Leo on 07904 882 104 / leo@theaaazone.com Web: www.theaaazone.com | Twitter: @theaaazone | Facebook @ AmbitionAspireAchieve/



#### Friday 24th February 2023 4pm to 5:30pm

Bookable play session for children with SEND and their families

Designed to make the Soft Play Experience more relaxing, enjoyable and accessible

Session Price:

6m-2years £3.00 3-11YTS £3.50

£1.00 per Adult







TICKET ONLY EVENT All tickets need to be

pre-booked online via our

website.





## Other Information



## FREE SCHOOL MEALS

# FOR PRIMARY SCHOOL CHILDREN





To apply for free school meals and find out more visit: www.newham.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals

WE ARE NEWHAM.



FREE

You could save £500 a year



**MENU-WEEK 2** 

